Natural Sciences Chairs Council

October 25, 2010
1:00-2:16 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for October 11, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – 
Alan – The SEM machine is almost up and running. There are still a few minor parts to be replaced, and then it should be running again. 
Kerstin – CSE open house was a success. There were approximately 240 high school and community college students in attendance. 
Terry – The Kinesiology Department will be sponsoring the North American Adapted Physical Activity Conference on November 4th & 6th at the Mission Inn.
Dwight – The graduate program in the Nursing Department was recently accredited for three years by the CCNE.
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Student work – Jeff Thompson wants to hire a student assistant for up to 10 hours per week to collect information and input data for the new FRESCA database. If any chairs have a referral, send them to Jeff. The chairs did not have any recommendations for Jeff.
b. PAES Dinner – On Wednesday, November 3rd, President Karnig will be hosting his annual PAES dinner. There will be a meet and greet from 5-6 p.m. The dean would like a representative from each department to attend. Send the name of each representative directly to the dean. There will be a dinner following the meet and greet from 6-8 p.m. Notify the dean if you will be attending dinner as well. The dean has 22 current PAES students attending the meet and greet.

c. Senate Committees – The college still needs representatives for the following committees: Student Grade Appeal Panel – 1 position (2010-2012 must be tenured) and Academic Program Review Committee – 1 position (2010-2011 must be senior faculty).  Please email the dean or Lory if you wish to serve on either committee.
d. SB 1440 – The dean went over the attachment that was handed out at Admin Council meeting earlier this morning that breaks down the new bill. The dean brought up our college’s concerns at Admin Council about having some of our majors removed from this bill due to the high number of units needed to complete the degree. Geology has already started going over their courses with CID. A discussion followed.
e. Flyers/Brochures – The dean passed around a flyer for CSUPERB and a brochure for a Science & Engineering fair being held in San Jose, Ca.

Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Winter –Priority I registration begins on November 1st. January 31, 2011 is census date. Start entering faculty names for courses as soon as they are identified.
Spring – We are in the 2nd week of schedule build. On November 8th all of the rooms will be open to the campus. Be sure to get the rooms you need now. The deadline for schedule build is November 24th. Priority registration for spring begins on February 14, 2011.
2. Refine college priorities for 2010-11 –The chairs agreed to the priorities listed above that were suggested at the last meeting.
3. DOD Recruitment Committee – The dean is on the committee to recruit a new DOD that will be centralized but primarily work for CNS. The dean asked if any chairs would like to be on the committee as well. Dave Maynard volunteered for the committee.
4. Update on Budget and enrollment targets for winter and spring – Although we have not received any updated news on the budget and enrollment targets, President Karnig did mention at Admin Council that he would like all of the colleges to go as high as they can with enrollment for winter and spring.  
5. Academic Master Plan changes – The chairs reviewed the academic master plan. The dean wanted to know if any departments will be adding or deleting degrees. Biology, Environmental Sciences and Physics will be reviewed next year. These departments should prepare self studies in preparation for their review. CSE needs their review dates move to coincide with their accreditation dates. The dean will speak to Jenny Zorn and get clarification on the review dates.
6. ASR Open House – Open House will be this Saturday, October 30th. Cindy passed out the number of students that plan to attend for each department. The students will be walked over to the rooms that the chairs designated. If any of the departments have brochures that they would like placed on the college table, please send them to Cindy. Cindy will email the schedule of events for the day to the chairs.
7. Fall enrollment augmentation – The dean went over the augmentation with the addition of Paul’s weighted calculation. A discussion followed. It was suggested that Paul’s weighted calculation be adjusted to reward those departments who finish farthest over target.
8. CNS Museum – The minor cap deadline has passed, and no suggestions were made for the museum. The dean made a request to the provost that if there is any additional money that the provost use it to hire a consultant that will help with the design of the museum. 
9. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – The domes were delayed and will now be installed around mid-November. The concrete has been poured for the foundation of the wind turbine.  
Garden near pool and fitness center – Construction fence is up, and bushes and trees have been removed.
Nursing laboratory addition – The steel framework is up, and the cover is in place. They are currently putting in the conduit.
